It’s A Funny Old Game
Christopher Spivey

If it wasn’t blatantly obvious enough that this Covid Bollox
is nothing more than an exercise in totalitarian control,
designed to break the will of the people then is has certainly
become so now.

I am of course talking about the fat, useless, puppet, Boris
Johnson’s order that mask wearing in shops will become
compulsory on July 24th:

Wearing a face covering in shops and supermarkets in England
is to become mandatory from 24 July.

Those who fail to comply with the new rules will face a fine
of up to £100, the government is to announce.

The move will bring England into line with Scotland and other
major European nations like Spain, Italy and Germany.

Since mid-May, the public have been advised to wear coverings
in enclosed public spaces, where they may encounter people
they would not usually meet.

It has been compulsory on public transport in England since 15
June.

Children under 11 and those with certain disabilities will be
exempt.

Environment Secretary George Eustice told BBC Breakfast the
new mandatory rule for face coverings in shops does not apply
to retail staff.

“It is about managing the overall risk,” he added. “Any type
of covering will be sufficient for this purpose.” Source

No it is not “about managing the overall risk” you diabolical
cunt. It is about control.

And now would be a perfect time to say “Fuck you, ya dirty
nonce cunts, we ain’t going to take no more“… But we here know
that won’t happen because the vast majority of the population
are already too compliant to do diddly squat about the
situation.

Yet this new measure makes absolutely no sense what-sofucking-ever… I mean the simple fact that masks in shops are
not being enforced until the 24th of this months should tell
you exactly what a bollox measure this is.

Moreover, this mask shit does not apply to bar and restaurants
where people are much more tightly packed in next to each
other, although it is obvious why it would be impracticable to
wear a mask in such places.

Course, it could be argued that if it is so unsafe not to wear
a mask in shops then bars and restaurants should not be
allowed to open yet.

But once again, it all boils down to control and not reason.
After all, we here know that by the governments own
admittance, Covid 19 is not a High Consequence Infectious
Disease – Simply because IT ISN’T, which the Government
quantified on their own website 5 days before taking us into
lockdown.

As of 19 March 2020, COVID-19 is no longer considered to be a
high consequence infectious diseases (HCID) in the UK.

The 4 nations public health HCID group made an interim
recommendation in January 2020 to classify COVID-19 as
an HCID. This was based on consideration of the
UK HCID criteria about the virus and the disease with
information available during the early stages of the outbreak.

Now that more is known about COVID-19, the public health

bodies in the UK have reviewed the most up to date information
about COVID-19 against the UK HCID criteria. They have
determined that several features have now changed; in
particular, more information is available about mortality
rates (low overall), and there is now greater clinical
awareness and a specific and sensitive laboratory test, the
availability of which continues to increase.

The Advisory Committee on Dangerous Pathogens (ACDP) is also
of the opinion that COVID-19 should no longer be classified as
an HCID… Source

Yet the National Press has totally ignored that fact – as they
have on the Governments own stance on wearing masks:

I will however issue a word of caution on the above screenshot
as I have not been able to establish it’s authenticity – being
as there are over 5000 pages related to section 6.1 Face
Coverings… Course, having to wade through so much other shit
is how the Government hides the truth.

Or put another way, they tell us the truth and then bury it so
deeply that it is practically impossible to find.

Nevertheless, the fact that Covid 19 is not a High Consequence
Infectious Disease is beyond doubt and common sense should
tell you that face masks will do absolutely fuck all to keep
you safe..

Course, it is strange that the Cunt Johnson has brought in
this new rule just at the same time he is encouraging people
to go back to their normal routine in order to save the
economy… Indeed, it is a contradiction in terms since I
believe that people are far less likely to go out shopping now
that they have to muzzle themselves.

Nevertheless, the hundred squid fine will be a nice revenue
raiser… Cunts.

And as for the number of people who have died of Covid 19?
Well we know that is a scam.

Indeed, my old man supposedly died of Covid 19 on the 3rd of
April yet I am 100% convinced that he didn’t.

In fact I would suggest to you that the Doctors at Southend
Hospital helped my Dad on his journey with powerful sedatives…
As has been the norm throughout this fake pandemic:

And I am far from alone in questioning these deaths of loved
ones, in fact I know someone who went to the police to report
her fathers death as murder after the hospital in which her
father died claimed that his death was down to Covid 19…
Course, the inherently corrupt police were not interested in
her claim.

But let’s ignore the true facts in favour of conning the
hugely gullible public into believing that a virus with over a
99% recovery rate is a threat to us all – A virus, that is so

deadly that the vast majority of us have to be tested in order
to know if we have it or not.

And have you seen the new rules on football that the Welsh FA
have come out with in order to combat the wombat covid bollox?

Un-ber-fucking-lievable! No tackling or marking!!!

Does that not mean that whichever player has the ball then he
basically has only the opposition goalie to beat? That isn’t
football.

And as an aside, I would just like to say that as a life long
Leeds United supporter, I was truly saddened to read about the
death of Jackie Charlton – brother of Bobby:

After the final whistle in the 1966 World Cup final, Bobby
Charlton ran to embrace his elder brother Jack.

‘Nobody can ever take this away from us,’ said Bobby as they
hugged, trying to take in the enormity of what they had
achieved with their defeat of West Germany.

Both men were central to the triumph, which to this day
remains the greatest moment in England’s sporting history…
Source

Big Jack only ever played for Leeds and went on to manage the
Republic of Ireland.

I am in fact a bit surprised that they did not put down Jack’s
death to Covid-19.

Course, Jack played in a different era when the game was
totally different to the one being played now.

A game, that in my opinion has not changed for the better.

And talking about Ireland, have you seen their new Children’s
Minister Roderic O’Gorman?

PHOTO: Roderick O’Gorman.

How the fuck is that cunt not related to the comedy writer &
actor Stephen Merchant?

PHOTO: Comedian, Stephen Merchant

And I call O’Gorman a cunt, simply because he is:

The new Children’s Minister Roderic O’Gorman says children
under 16 should be able to change their gender with the
consent of their parents or guardians and GP.

The Children’s, Disability, Equality and Integration Minister
also hit out at “toxic” and “homophobic” online attacks
against him in recent days.

Laws to make it easier for 16 and 17-year-olds to legally
change their gender will be introduced by the new coalition
under a commitment in the Programme for Government. The

document also commits to examining the arrangements for
children under 16 who may want to change gender… Source

Worse still, O’Gorman is a good friend to the vile nonce,
Peter Tatchell – with whom the Child Minister attends LGBT and
Gay Pride rallies:

He also tells us that one of his all time heroes & personal
friend is the convicted rapist, Mike Tyson.

And if you cannot see what is wrong with all that, then you
are one of those people who see fuck all wrong with the
governments unbelievable stance on covid-19.

I mean, would you really let that weird looking cunt anywhere
near your children?

Furthermore, would you trust him to have your children’s best
interests at heart?

Indeed, it is no wonder that I am always stressed out, tired
and run down… But then again, I might just be a moany old
cunt.

Just sayin’.
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